
Eldridge Community Center Minutes 
October 9, 2024 

 

The Eldridge Community Center Board meeting was called to order at 11:30 a.m. by Chairman Paul 
Petersen at the Eldridge Community Center.  

Board Members present: Paul Petersen, Tom Bauer and Mark Goodding. Gig Seibel was absent. Also 
present Alexis Diedrich, Gage Lane, Dan Collins and Jeff Martens. 

Gooding made a motion to approve the agenda. Second by Bauer. All Ayes. Motion Carries. 

Bauer made a motion to approve the minutes from September 11, 2024. Gooding seconded. All 
Ayes. Motion Carried. 

Gooding made a motion to approve the Bills Payable as presented in the report in the amount of 
$31,284.23. Second by Bauer. All Ayes. Motion carried. 

End of Month/Manager’s Report – 

Presented by Diedrich and Lane. They had a decent September. They were closed on Saturday but 
had two wedding and a quince naira. Sensory friendly skate attendance is increasing. Upcoming 
events include a derby bout, Shine On QC dance competition, an adult skate and a Halloween skate 
which is blowing up on social media. The outside grease trap needs to be cleaned out. Mud jacking 
may need to be done in this area once the trap is cleaned. 

Customer Evaluations – 

Six good evaluations have been received.  

Old Business – 

A. Capital Improvement Updates – Petersen stated he had been in communication with a vendor 
about resurfacing the floor by sanding it down and staining it but the cost is approximately 
$50,000 which is out of their immediate budget. Diedrich met with Daxxon but has not 
received a quote yet. The derby room threshold and trim have been installed and stained. 

New Business –  

A. Event Calendar – Diedrich presented the upcoming calendar. Rates and deposits were 
discussed. 

B. Financial Processes – Discussed the importance of daily deposits and new systems for tip 
revenue and expenditures. 

C. Copier Lease – This item was tabled. 
D. Chicken Mascot Costume - This item was tabled. 

 
Personnel – 
Nothing to report. 
 



Bauer made a motion at 12:46 p.m. to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Gooding. All Ayes. Motion 
Carried. 

The next meeting will be Wednesday, November 13, 2024. 

Respectfully submitted, 
Jeff Martens 
Assistant City Administrator 


